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 PRINCIPAL’S REPORT  
 
Catching the Bus 
The School Student Transport Scheme provides eligible school students with free or subsidised 
travel from home to school.  
 
The criteria for a K-2 student is: 
A resident of NSW, or an overseas student eligible for free government education.  
Aged 4 years 6 months, or older. 
No minimum walking distance is required.  
 
The criteria for a 3-6 student is: 
A resident of NSW, or an overseas student eligible for free government education.  
The straight line distance from their home to school address is more than 1.6km. 
The walking distance from home to school is 2.3km or further.  
 
The school bus is for those students who are eligible for free travel.  
https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/schoolTravelPasses#/howToApply  
 
Primary students who live too close to the school to be eligible may qualify for a School Term Bus 
Pass – information found at 
https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/schoolTravelPasses#/termBusPass  
 
It has been noted by the bus company that there are students catching the bus who do not have an 
eligible pass leading to overcrowding. For the safety of all our students, please make sure that your 
child has a valid pass and please remind them to tap on and off the bus.  
 
P&C (Parent and Citizens Association) – would you like to be involved? 
One of the amazing qualities of Mowbray Public School is our welcoming and supportive adult 
community. From our class parents to our school P&C group. The school P&C are a group of 
parents/carers who are keen to support the school and keep the Mowbray ‘small community feeling’ 
alive as our student population grows.  
 
Our P&C meet twice per term, to help organise events (both social and fundraising), make decisions 
on school financial support and participate in school planning. The parents who are currently 
involved in the P&C are very welcoming and would love for more people to join the group.     
 
More information can be found at http://www.mowbraypandc.org.au/  
If you are interested and could spare a few hours a term our P&C would love to hear from you! 
Please contact the team on info@mowbraypandc.org.au  
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Reminder: Returning late or not returning in 2021? 
Documentation of student movement is essential for the school executive to make 2021 classing 
structure decisions. Included in this newsletter is a form (that was also sent via School Stream) to 
inform the school if: 

• your family will be taking extended leave over the December/January holidays and your child 
will be returning to school later than Friday 29 January 2021 (it is essential we have written 
documentation stating your proposed date of return) or 

• your child in Kindergarten – Year 5 will not be returning to MPS in 2021 
 
I would politely request that any families who fit into these categories please fill out the form included 
in this newsletter or complete the form electronically via School Stream.  
 
Thank you for your support with our 2021 planning.  
 
Tell Them from Me (TTFM) 
A big THANK YOU to our parent community, we had 154 responses to the Tell Them from Me 
survey. This is 109 more responses than 2019! This information will be used for the 2021 – 2024 
planning cycle.  
 
2021 Classing 
At the end of every year, teachers and executive staff put many hours into forming classes for the 
next year. Teachers take into account how children work, who children work best with and friendship 
factors. As a school community we need to remember that children are in class for the best possible 
education, and classroom teachers have a deep understanding of class dynamics and how the 
students in their classes work best.  
 
If you are concerned that your child has significant special needs that your 2020 classroom teacher 
is unaware of, or there are significant extenuating circumstances that need to be taken into account 
in 2021 classing, you can contact the office to make an appointment to meet with me or schedule a 
phone discussion. Appointments must be made before the 13 November. Alternatively you can send 
an email to the school to explain your child’s significant special needs. Emails should be sent to 
mowbray-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au with the subject line ‘Attention Principal re: 2021 classing’. 
 
Any requests made will be considered, but are not guaranteed. Any request sent through after the 
13 November 2020 will not be able to be considered.  
 
Last Reminder: Selective High School Application for 2022 – Year 5 students 
If you would like to have your child considered for Year 7 selective high school entry in 2022, you 
need to apply online using a valid email address (not the student’s email address). Detailed 
instructions on how to apply online are available at https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-
schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7. 
 
An intention to apply note with detailed information was handed to all Year 5 students in Week 1 of 
Term 4. It has also been included in this newsletter. This note is not an application. Applications need 
to be made online. The application website opens at that link on 6 October 2020 and closes on 9 
November 2020. You must apply before the closing date. 
 
CAROLINE ALFORD 
PRINCIPAL  

mailto:mowbray-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7
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CONGRATULATIONS to the following students who will 
receive the following Awards: 

 

GOLD AWARDS – K-2 
 

KS Alexander M, Thomas P 

KL Caroline S, Vivienne L 

KC Eliza Mc, Seijuro O, Xavier dB,  

KT Ariana H, William G, Mizuki O 

1L Zoe B 

1S Liam dB, Emily F 

2F Thomas Mc, William C 

2S Toby Z, Sebastian GL 

2B Cristian M 

 

GOLD AWARDS – 3-6 
 

3V Karen K 

3M Adithya S 

3E Deep S, Xavier P 

3/4H Norbert M, Ariya D 

4A Manuela CG,  

4F Polly H 

5C Emi S, Melek O, Sara D 
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OFFICE NEWS 

 
Term Accounts –   Term 4 accounts were sent out last week via email from School Bytes. Please 
check your inbox as well as your junk mail and contact the office if you haven’t received the email 
from School Bytes. Payment for term accounts is due by 11 November. 
 
Kindergarten 2021 – If any family has a child starting in Kindergarten next year, please enrol them 
as soon as possible. Forms can be collected from the office or found on the school website.  
  
Office Hours – The School Office hours are 8.30am to 3.30pm and you may contact us between 
these times. Please adhere to the new sign – One family in the Office at any one time. 
 
 

SUE LEECE 
ADMIN MANAGER 

 

 

 

 

LIBRARY NEWS 

 

Overdue Library Books 

The process for following up on overdue library books has recently 

changed.  

The first and second reminder notice is sent home with the children. 

If at this stage the book has not been returned, a third notice will be 

sent home (as the book will be 56+ days overdue) and the 

replacement cost of the book will be added to your child’s term 

account. 

 

The Library Team 

 

 

 

  

https://librarycool.ca/librarycool/no-more-fines-at-the-library/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-sa/3.0/
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SCHOOL NEWS

8-15 November 

Always Was, Always Will Be 

In Week 5, Mowbray will be celebrating the histories, cultures and contributions of Aboriginal and 

Torres Strait Islander peoples. Students will be participating in storytelling, games, language and 

Caring for Country activities. 
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 Bushcare 

@Mowbray 
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 Bushcare 
@Mowbray 

Become a Bushcare volunteer right here at school! 

Tools provided. BYO gloves. 

For more information contact Willoughby Council’s Bushcare 

Coordinator on 9777 7875. 

 

 

When:  Friday 6 November 

*Followed by the first Friday of every month 

Where:  Basketball Courts 

Time:  3:15pm 

EVERYONE WELCOME 
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JOIN MOWBRAY STRINGS 

2021 
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